United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
Southern Plains Regional Office
P.O. Box 368
Anadarko, OK 73005

IN REPLY REFER TO MAY 15 2024

The Regional Directors Office

Ponca Tribe of Oklahoma
Oliver Littlecook, Sr., Chairman
101 White Eagle Drive

Ponca City, Oklahoma 74601

Dear Chairman Littlecook:

This letter acknowledges receipt of Ponca Business Committee Resolution No. 42-05142024,
which rescinds Ponca Business Committee Resolution No. 07-02092024 which authorized this
office to conduct an election on behalf of the Ponca Tribe of Oklahoma.

This is to advise you that we are now honoring the Ponca Tribe’s request and have canceled any
activities or plans related to the election proposed for May 18, 2024. Further, our Tribal
Government staff will soon be returning any information or material provided by the Ponca Tribe
for the election.

We wish the Ponca Tribe of Oklahoma success in its future election and its administration of
services for the welfare of its membership. A copy of this letter is being provided to the Ponca
Tribal Court for its information.

Sincerely,

R,/Mﬁth

Regional Director

cc: Superintendent Pawnee Agency (post)



